

City of New Bedford

IN COMMITTEE

May 23, 2017

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Airport at a Meeting held on Monday, May 08, 2017, considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillors Morad and Oliveira, requesting that Airport Manager Scot Servis be asked to provide the Special Committee on the Airport with updates regarding the New Bedford Regional Airport 139FAA Certification process and the TSA Security Plan and further how these new regulations will affect operations at the airport and the Fixed Based Operators. (Ref'd 3/9/17)

On motion by Councillor Morad and seconded by Councillor Carney, the Committee VOTED: To recommend that the City Council request that the Committee on the Airport be updated from the Administration to determine who authorized the spending for the design plans for the current project to replace or upgrade runway 432. This motion passed on a voice vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON THE AIRPORT

Councillor James D. Oliveira, Chairman

JDO: dmb

IN CITY COUNCIL, May 23, 2017

Recommendation Followed and Referred to the Administration and the Airport Commission, requesting a response within fourteen days. Dennis W. Farias, City Clerk Presented to the Mayor for approval May 25, 2017. Dennis W. Farias, City Clerk RETURNED UNSIGNED June 13, 2017.

a true copy, attest:

City Clerk